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I. Activities of the past year

1. The new Farm Animal Breeding Law is under preparation and will be launched on the 01.01.2003.

2. The Agricultural Census was carried out in 2001.

3. The number of animals of endangered breeds is stable. The number of livestock (excluding the number of sheep) and poultry is increasing.

4. Estonia is participating in the SoWAnGR process. The representatives (NC and NCC technical secretary) participated at the Regional Training of Trainers Workshop for the State of the World’s Animal Genetic Resources for Northern Europe (Foulum, Denmark, 8-13 October 2001) and at the seminar “Preparation of the First Report on the State of the World’s Animal Genetic Resources” (Kaunas, Lithuania, 7 May 2002).

5. Very efficient collaboration has been established between Baltic and Nordic research institutions. The Estonian breeds are included in several Nordic-Baltic research projects: “Origin and Diversity of North European Sheep Breeds”, “Analysis and Comparison of Genetic Diversity in Cattle Breeds of the Northern European Area”,  “Molecular Genetic Characterization of Cattle and Sheep Genetic Resources for Maintaining Future Animal Breeding Options” and “Analysis of Bovine Y Chromosomal DNA for Assessment of Genetic Diversity of North European cattle”.

6. A lot of attention has been paid to raising public awareness and pointing the attention to problems connected with management and conservation of genetic resources. Most of actions have become traditional like “Breeding Animal”, “Agricultural Exhibition”, “Farm Days”, special shows for horses, “Sheep and Goat Fair” etc. A special photo exhibition about Estonian Native horses has been arranged, and it is moving around in Estonia. Several publications were issued in newspapers and journals. TV has been invited to participate in actions for raising public awareness.

7. The Estonian Second National Report to the Convention on Biological Diversity was compiled in 2002. The overview about state of farm animal genetic resources (in-situ and ex-situ conservation, agricultural biological diversity) was included.

8. The State subsidies for cow, ewe and she-goat, young (age 18-24 months) and beef cattle and native horse were paid to the owners.

9. Within the frames of environment protection programmes the subsidies by environment funds for pasturing animals in meadows and coastal pastures were paid.

II. Activities planned for the coming year

1. Elaborate national action plan for the management of AnGR in Estonia.

2. Further development of the national farm animal data bank.

3. Develop the guidelines for cryopreservation.

4. Update the Estonian data at the FAO DAD-IS and EAAP Animal Genetic Data Bank in Hannover.

5. Initiate a project for the genetic characterisation of Estonian Native horse.

6. Continue collaboration for characterisation of Estonian farm animal breeds by DNA markers and investigation of evolutionary relationships between Baltic and Northern European farm animal breeds.

7. Reorganise the web pages containing information about breeds in Estonia (Estonian and English version).

8. Produce booklets for publicity about all breeds in Estonia.
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